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Dear Dr. Enck:

As usual, I’m behind in my journal reading, so am just

getting to your editorial. I saw that you’re going to deal

with double effect—always a good idea. My concern

about it is that many of the clinicians with whom I have

worked rely on double effect inappropriately. That is,

they make the same errors that you mention in your edi-

torial (misunderstanding tolerance and the need for

increased doses based on pain levels, etc). Subsequently,

if a patient dies, they blame it on double effect rather

than on advanced cancer, multi-organ system failure, or

whatever the underlying condition, not understanding

that death is, in fact, a respiratory depressant.

I hope the Journal of Opioid Management takes these

factors into consideration when it addresses double

effect.

Congratulations on the new journal,

Mimi Mahon, PhD, FAAN

Senior Fellow

University of Pennsylvania Center for Bioethics

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

Editor’s note: The answer is yes, and thank you for

your letter.

Robert E. Enck, MD

Editor-in-Chief
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